
SENIOR CONNECT
DECEMBER 2022

 Senior Connect is a convenient and easy way to stay informed
about what's happening in Lawrence Township. 



Our goal is to connect people in our community. If you know a

senior in Lawrence Township that would like the newsletter,
print it out for them and deliver it with a friendly smile! Black-

and-white copies are available in the Municipal Building.

Hello Everyone!
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Announcements / News

Municipal Building Closing 

The Municipal Offices will be closed in observance of Christmas.
Recycling on December 26th is cancelled, the make-up day is
December 31st. 

Leaf Collection

The Lawrence Township Public Works Department began leaf
collection November 1 and will continue through December 31. The
Township will assign (1) one leaf collection crew to each brush zone
for approximately eight weeks of collection.  Each crew will continue to
collect leaves in your zone on a "street by street" basis through
December 31, 2022. Residents can expect three (3) collections during
this period. 

Public Works: 609-587-1894

Tax Payment Notice

Please be advised that the last day to pay your property taxes and
sewer payments using our on-line payment feature will be December
9th. The system will be unavailable until mid-January 2023.

Tax Collector 609-844-7041



Improving Communications with the Community

                A seemingly very long time ago, the days before the world health pandemic called Covid-
19, the members of our governing body and I had discussions about making a more substantial
effort to improve communications with the community and better support our local businesses.
Operating our municipal government in a fiscally conservative manner (i.e., with departments
appropriately staffed - but not overstaffed,  and maintaining the services we provide at a level
acceptable to a reasonable person standard - but not more), the concept of improving and
delivering something new and more to the residential and business community translated into a
commitment beyond using what we had and making it better; a thought process that has and will
be the first consideration.

                Over the past several years, advancing this plan was “tabled” for budgetary reasons to
minimize tax increases and maintain the good services we provide to our residents and business.
Also, and just as important, we had not found the “right person” for a position that would be
unique to our municipal operations and advance our effectiveness as a municipal government
serving its community.

                About a year ago, a young man responded to our advertisement for a position within our
recreation department. Nancy Bergen (Superintendent of Recreation) reviewed his resume, was
intrigued by his qualifications and interviewed him. Nancy came to my office after the interview
and recommended that I meet with him because her sense was he may be perfect for the long-
unfilled position we called “Community Aide.”  She told me she was impressed with him and his
ideas and skillset and believed the Township might be better served with him in this role as
opposed to working in her department. So I met with Craig Dinwoodie, and I agreed. It was one of
those times as a manager when having an “open door policy,” creating an environment of trust
and a sense of “team” to empower your staff, paid off and continues to daily.   Well done, Nancy!

                Craig was hired about eleven months ago and has worked to define his role within our
municipal operations and community in a manner consistent with the vision of our elected
officials. Whether it is improving the delivery of information to the community in the digital
landscape of social media, creating the monthly “Senior Connect” for the elderly, being the first
point of contact for businesses (new and existing) to assist in their interactions with various
municipal departments and the community, or working with Township committees to advance
their missions, he finds himself in the mix in a lot good and positive ways. 

                The “Community Aide” is an evolving position within our municipal operations, making it
unique to it as well.   Here is a link to the Community Aide page on our website for a closer look: 
 https://www.lawrencetwp.com/directory/CommunityAide. If you are curious about how the
Community Aide may be of assistance to you, don’t hesitate to give him a call and find out. His
email is cdinwoodie@lawrencetwp.com, and his telephone number is 609.844.7074. 



- Lawrence Township Municipal Manager, Kevin Nerwinski



Sign up for Nixle alerts for Lawrence Township. 

Nixle keeps you up-to-date with relevant information from your local
public safety departments & schools. 

Or sign-up online to receive emails and phone calls
(It’s easy and anyone can join): Go to local.nixle.com/register/  

EMERGENCY ALERTS









Public Works 📞 609-587-1894








We have a new E-Newsletter



Please visit our website to sign up:
https://www.lawrencetwp.com







Adult Fitness Bootcamp is an excellent and fun fitness programs designed to
elevate your heart rate, and to build up and strengthen one's core. This is your

chance to have fun and meet new people who love to kick start their fitness
with a group! The group fitness instructor designs several stations of exercises

targeting a group of muscles in each station. Guaranteed to torch calories,
incinerate fat and build new muscles overtime. Some example station are:

battle ropes, weights and band movements, jump ropes and more!

Recreation 609-844-7067

























Are you a veteran or know a veteran who may be in need of
crisis support? The Veterans Crisis Line provides confidential crisis
support for veterans and their families.
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If you have any questions related to Senior
Connect, or Lawrence Township broadly, reach out

to the Community Aide for further information. 



phone: 609-844-7074
email: cdinwoodie@lawrencetwp.com


